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Dear Nels:
It’s hard to believe that it has apparently been an entire year since I last sent you a copy of the entire manuscript.

I will keep this letter brief so that I will be sure to get the manuscript mailed tomorrow.

As you will see, many sections and many words are still “torn apart” where I’m trying to make some sense out of either the words or phrases.

I still haven’t had a chance to go through your last two letters entirely, but I started on both of them and should be able to go through the rest of them quite soon.

You will probably notice that I made a lot more guesses on meanings.  You will have to tell me if I made bad guesses and I am entirely losing the meaning of the original text.

I created some temporary indexes that I hope will help.  I did some very fast and crude computer programming to create them.  You will see numerous errors in them, but I think they are good enough to be helpful as we translate.

The index starting on page 718 is mostly (probably about 90%) people names.

The index starting on page 735 is mostly Place names.

The index starting on page 750 is remaining problem words.

I think the three indexes are quite complete, because I tried to put all the words that my English computer dictionary didn’t recognize in it.  However, the division into the three index categories was done very fast just to get it started.

If it’s any easier or faster, it would be very helpful if you could send me any of the meanings that you know that are in this last index.

I find it somewhat easier to do this, since a lot of the words are on the same page or the next page of any dictionary.

I did get one email from Inger about a month ago.  She tried to answer the first 40 or so footnotes.  I couldn’t always understand her, and I’ll send it soon and see what you think she might mean.

I’m glad to hear that you also find this translation project relaxing.  I really enjoy coming downstairs and working on this project and getting my mind off work.  

Well, I’ll close for now and try to write a letter attaching Inger’s email soon.

I hope Ione is continuing to do well, and tell her our thoughts are with her.

Your Cousin,
Ron Dahl

1

